03/26/2017 SCBAA Meeting Minutes - SCB Gym

Attendance: Mike Murray, Josh Toal, Matt Heischmidt, John Wolf, Matt Maher, Jim Doughty, Mat Kelch, Nick Hester, Gregg Jost, Sunny Kaushik, Ivonne Livingston, Mike Orrico

Guest: Mike Sievers

Opening Prayer: Mike Murray

Old Business:

- Repairs Awnings have been installed and look good
- Golf Tournament July 16th. Still looking for volunteers and participants.
- Engraving Pastor blacks were taken for an estimate. Update will be provided soon
- Leadership Meeting AA had a good showing at the meeting. Seeking diversity among members of the athletic community. Ideas were discussed on how to promote participation among the Hispanic community.
- New SCBAA Website Matt Kelch is still working on building the website. Waiting on additional information from other members of the parish.

New Business:

- <u>Track</u> (Mike Orrico): Registration has finally closed, with 55 kids signing up. First practice occurred last week and approximately 44 kids showed up. First meet is April 28 at Trinity.
- <u>CYC Report</u> (Matt Maher): Head of the CYC was in attendance at the last District meeting. They are looking for more involvement from students in youth sports. The District level is also looking for volunteers for different positions, including vice chairperson. The AA voted on submitted bylaw changes at the District level.
- <u>Golf (Matt Heischmidt)</u>: Mike Sievers has volunteered for the golf coordinator position. Vote taken and Mike Sievers was accepted to the position. Older kids have already started the season and had one session of practice. There are three teams through the parish. 44 kids have signed up for the season.
- <u>Chess (Sunny Kaushik)</u>: Chess is officially over. 10 players qualified for the championship out of 24 participants. There has been a lot of positive responses from participants. Sunny would like to increase participation next year.
- <u>Pre-K Bball</u> (Gregg Jost): Little Bobcats ended on March 10th. There were 47 participants this year and it was a success. Due to the hour changes, there were more conflicts with participants and coaches. Little Bobcats would like to move back to a morning time slot next year.
- <u>Basketball</u> (Nick Hester): Three teams have made the playoffs. Schedules will be released sometime on April 2, with games beginning April 7th. Discussion were had regarding the late

notice of games and possible conflicts. Hester would like a committee for the 7th grade basketball tournament next year in order to increase revenue. High school basketball team was

a success and all students and parents expressed their appreciation.

 Registrations (Jim Doughty): Matt Kelch has accepting the position of registration coordinator once Jim retires. Jim will help Matt start the registration process for Volleyball and Soccer and

then turn things over to Matt.

Soccer: (Eric Gray): Soccer would like to have registration open approximately 1 month prior to

the end of school.

Volleyball (Katie Nikodym): Volleyball would like to have registration open approximately 1

month prior to the end of school. Katie will retire from the position at the end of next season.

<u>Concession Stand</u> (Ivonne Livingston): Ivonne is looking for assistance with the concession stand

duties starting next fall. Concession stand assistance will also be discussed during next season's

coaches meeting.

<u>Financial Report</u> (Matt Heischmidt): N/A

Referee (Mat Kelch): Jason Nikodym has volunteered for the coordinator position. Vote taken

and Jason Nikodym was accepted.

Closing Prayer: Mike

Next Meeting: April 23, 2018